Table of Contents

| Introduction4 | Robots at Work | 47 |
|--|--|------|
| Standards and Benchmarks6 | Wildfires | 48 |
| | Disrupting Ecosystems | 49 |
| Interesting Places and Events | Peppered Moths | 50 |
| Australia | Neat Facts About Your Circulatory System | 51 |
| Hostage Rescue in Peru | Wind Energy | 52 |
| Big Blast in Siberia | Killer Bees Calming Down | 53 |
| The Discovery of New Zealand | Trees Tell About Climates of the Past | 54 |
| Maine, the Blueberry State | Snapping Turtles | 55 |
| The Death of the Aral Sea | Eyelids | 56 |
| The Year Without a Summer | Solar Storms | 57 |
| The Faces of Mount Rushmore | Breeding Bunnies | 58 |
| The Smithsonian Institute | Glaciers | 59 |
| The Rocky Mountains | Geothermal Energy | 60 |
| Rhode Island, the Smallest State | Turning Soda Bottles into Blankets | 61 |
| The Amazon Rain Forest | Using Two Legs Instead of Four | 62 |
| The Galapagos Islands | Exciting News About Stem Cells | 63 |
| The California Gold Rush22 | Animal Instincts | 64 |
| The Earthquakes of 2010 | Volcanic Eruptions | 65 |
| The Cruelest Month in American Mining 24 | Live a Green Lifestyle | 66 |
| The Deadly Cloud from Lake Nyos | Understanding Hemispheres | 67 |
| Signs of Global Warming26 | Using Waste to Make Electricity | 68 |
| Mount Kilimanjaro | Solar Energy | 69 |
| Antarctica | Adapting to Global Warming | 70 |
| Bermuda | From the Past | . 71 |
| Mount Vernon | Where Did Everyone Go? | |
| Key West, Florida | Did George Washington Fight at Gettysbur | |
| Without Warning | Iceboxes: The First Refrigerators | _ |
| The Great Yellowstone Fire of 1988 33 | The U.S. Civil War | |
| The Bahamas | The Montgomery Bus Boycott | |
| Egypt: One Nation, Two Continents35 | How U.S. Libraries Began | |
| Arizona's Natural Wonders | The Orphan Trains | |
| "Houston, We've Had a Problem"37 | Braille for the Blind | |
| John Brown's Raid on Harper's Ferry 38 | The Invention of the Microwave Oven | |
| Scientifically Speaking | The World's First Robot and His Dog | |
| Giant Panda Problems | How Plumbing Changed America | |
| The Great Alaskan Earthquake | Highway History | |
| P-U! It's a Skunk! | The Buried Village of Ozette | |
| Insects | World War II Spies | |
| Fearsome Fossil | Inventions that Use Electricity | |
| Surprises in the Sea | Skiing | |

Table of Contents (cont.)

| The Great Liberty Bell Adventure89 | Unique Languages |
|--|--|
| Massachusetts Promotes Education 90 | Naming the States |
| Decoding Hieroglyphs | Mysteries in Peru |
| Canned Foods | The Story of Pizza |
| America's First Master Spy93 | The Indy 500134 |
| Amazing Ancient Structures | Fascinating People |
| The Ice Ages | Dr. Antonia Novello, Former Surgeon General 137 |
| U.S. Anti-Slavery Laws | Dr. Elizabeth Blackwell, First U.S. Female Doctor138 |
| U.S. Presidents from Ohio | Sojourner Truth, Civil Rights Leader 139 |
| Flight Disappearances | The Angel of Marye's Heights |
| Moving the U.S. Mail, 1753 to 1863 99 | Barbara Jordan, Former U.S. |
| Moving the U.S. Mail, 1902 to Now 100 | Congresswoman |
| Native American Unsolved Mysteries101 | Garrett Morgan, Inventor |
| Washington Irving, Author and Ghost102 | Mary McLeod Bethune, Educator |
| Oid You Know? | Will Cross, Adventurer |
| Sea Horses | Louis Pasteur, the Milk Man145 |
| The Popular Product That Almost Wasn't 106 | The First Woman in Space |
| Not So Identical | I. M. Pei, Architect |
| What You Didn't Know About George | Delvin Miller, Harness Racing Master 148 |
| Washington | Asa Philip Randolph, Civil Rights Leader149 |
| In-Line Skates | Jason McElwain, Basketball Star |
| Mazes | Loreta Velasquez, Civil War Soldier 151 |
| Guide Dogs | Clara Hale's House |
| Frozen Animals Stay Alive | Wilma Mankiller, Former Cherokee Chief153 |
| Binti Jua and Jambo to the Rescue | Dr. Susan La Flesche Picotte154 |
| The U.S. Supreme Court114 | William Wilberforce, British Abolitionist155 |
| The World's Most Dangerous Animals115 | Bethany Hamilton, Fearless Surfer156 |
| Rice Feeds the World116 | Mother Jones, Labor Activitist |
| Bamboo117 | The Wizard of Menlo Park |
| Yawning is Contagious | Margaret Bourke-White, Photographer 159 |
| The Story of Jeep | Terry Fox's Marathon of Hope |
| World's Largest Ice Sculptures: Icebergs 120 | Nelson Mandela, South African Leader 161 |
| Storms that Caused Discoveries | Mary Cassatt, Impressionist Artist 162 |
| The Sweet Story of Jelly Beans122 | Dr. Francisco Bravo |
| Pelorus Jack | Hallie Daggett, First Female Lookout164 |
| The Gulf Stream | Jim Thorpe, Extraordinary Athlete 165 |
| Snowboarding | Norman Rockwell, the People's Artist 166 |
| Dandelions: Weed, Flowers, or Food? 126 | Answer Key |
| The Weight, the Wind, and the Wobbling 127 | Self-Monitoring Reading Strategies 174 |
| Heinz 57 Varieties | Leveling Chart |
| Wacky Waterspouts129 | Tracking Sheet |



The Galapagos Islands

Ecuador lies on South America's west coast. This nation owns the world's most unusual islands. They lie 600 miles off the coast. The Galapagos Islands are 18 small landmasses. They are right on the equator. Some of Earth's most unique plants and animals live there.

These islands have volcanoes, swamps, and forests. One volcano erupted in 2009. Sea currents cause four different environments. Cold water surrounds the islands. Warm winds blow over the land. So animals that live in cold and warm places **coexist**. Both penguins and iguanas live there.

The Islands' plants and animals are like those of South America. Scientists think that heavy rains made huge chunks of land break off. They were swept down rivers. They floated out to sea. They ran into the islands. The plants and animals on these chunks of land had to adapt or die. The iguanas learned to swim. Why? The only thing to eat was seaweed. Marine iguanas do not live anywhere else.

The Charles Darwin Research Station is on the largest island. Scientists there study the wildlife. Just one island has a source of fresh water. This means few people live there. Ecuador has made the Galapagos Islands into a national park. About 40,000 tourists visit each year.

Check Your Understanding

- 1. Where did the plants and animals in the Galapagos Islands originally come from?
 - a. South America

c. Central America

b. North America

d. Australia

- **2.** Which event occurred first?
 - a. The iguanas couldn't find enough to eat.
 - b. The pieces of land came to an island group.
 - c. Heavy rain washed pieces of land into the sea.
 - d. The iguanas learned how to swim.
- **3.** What makes Galapagos iguanas different from all other iguanas?
 - a. They do not eat green plants.
- c. They do not know how to swim.

b. They eat green plants.

d. They know how to swim.

- **4.** The word **coexist** means
 - a. attack each other.
 - b. live side by side.

- c. avoid each other.
- d. ignore each other.





Surprises in the Sea

For a long time, scientists believed that the world's biggest shark, the great white, was the only giant shark still in existence. A great white shark can grow up to 15.8 feet long. It can weigh 2,450 pounds. Then, in 1976, several researchers were in a boat off the shore of Hawaii. The team made a shocking discovery. They caught a new, huge shark. No one had ever documented one before. It was 14.5 feet long and weighed 1,650 pounds. The scientists named it megamouth. The megamouth shark is rare. Since the megamouth discovery, only about 50 have been seen or caught. Adding to the mystery, each one caught was a male. Then a female washed ashore in Japan. This was in 1994.

In 2007, a local fisherman went to see the staff at a Japanese marine park. He told them that he had caught a strange-looking eel. The people were interested. They brought cameras and filmed the animal. It was not an eel. It was a frilled shark. No one had ever seen a live one before. They were thought to be extinct. It died quickly. We still don't know about any of its habits.

This means that there may still be strange, new species of sea animals that have not yet been discovered.

Check Your Understanding

| 4 | W/lea4 *****1.4 | la a 41a a | 1 | f | 41 1- | a.d | 1.6 |
|----|-----------------|------------|-------------|------------|------------|--------------|-----|
| Ι. | w nat would | i ne tne | best reason | for naming | the new sn | ark megamout | n |

a. It was a male shark.

c. It did not have a mouth.

b. It was over 14 feet long.

- d. It had a very big mouth.
- **2.** Who caught the first frilled shark?
 - a. Hawaiian researchers

- c. a Japanese fisherman
- b. Hawaiian pleasure boaters
- d. the staff at a marine park
- **3.** Scientists thought that the _____ was extinct.
 - a. frilled shark

c. megamouth shark

b. great white shark

- d. frilled eel
- **4.** How many years after first finding a megamouth shark did scientists first observe a female?
 - a. 5 years

c. 20 years

b. 18 years

d. 22 years



Name

3

Iceboxes: The First Refrigerators

Before there were refrigerators, there were iceboxes. An icebox was like a cabinet. It had a top shelf, where a large block of ice sat. In the bottom part, food was kept on shelves. The cool air from the ice block moved down into this area and kept the food cool.

Where did the ice come from? In the winter, ice was cut from lakes. The huge blocks went by horse and sleigh (and later by rail car) to large brick warehouses. The walls of these warehouses were thick to keep out heat from outdoors. The blocks of ice were stacked close together. They were covered with straw, too. This helped to keep them from melting. As they were needed, the ice blocks were cut into

smaller chunks. Then, they went to each home by horse and wagon. (In the 1920s, trucks started to do the deliveries.)

Of course no one has an icebox today. A compressor cools heated air and uses it to cool things inside a refrigerator. In 1834, Jacob Perkins put a compressor on an icebox. But, since it had to be cranked by hand, it didn't catch on. By 1913, electric power could run the compressor. But it was too noisy. In 1934, General Electric built the first practical refrigerator. It took about another 10 years before most families could afford one.

Check Your Understanding

| 4 | 1 T '1 1 | • | 1 | • .1 | 1 4 | | . 1 | • | 1 1 | 1 | 1 | | 10 |
|-----|--------------|------|-------------|--------|-------|------|-----|-----|-----|----------|---------|---------|------|
| - 1 | I Incide the | 100 | warehouse. | with | what | WATA | the | 100 | hl | α | VC | COVERE | 11.7 |
| - 1 | | 10.0 | waithinist. | VVIIII | wilai | WULL | | 11. | 171 | | \cdot | CUVCICE | 1 4 |

a. towels

c. straw

b. bricks

d. lumber

2. In what year did Jacob Perkins add a compressor to an icebox?

a. 1834

c. 1934

b. 1913

d. 1944

3. Where was the ice block placed in a person's home?

a. underneath the icebox

c. on the middle shelf of the icebox

b. on the top shelf of the icebox

d. on the bottom shelf of the icebox

4. Which person must have paid the most for blocks of ice?

a. one living in Alaska

c. one living in Ohio

b. one living in Maine

d. one living in Florida





Name

2

The Popular Product That Almost Wasn't

Sometimes popular products almost do not happen. Post-it® Notes is one example. When Spencer Silver worked for 3M Company, he made a weak glue. He showed it to Art Fry, another worker. They both agreed it was useless. Silver threw it out.

Then, in 1974, Art Fry wished he had a way to temporarily mark the pages in a book. He hated how bookmarks fell out. He recalled Silver's weak glue. The two men started to work on bookmarks made with the weak glue. It took them 18 months to get them right. They showed the product to the advertising managers at 3M. They didn't like it.

Fry thought about how he could use it in his daily life. He decided he'd like to put temporary notes in his office. He decided to make notepads. He took his new idea to the advertising department. They were doubtful. But they said they would give it a try.

The company made enough Post-it notepads to sell in four cities. It was a test to see if anyone liked them. Few people bought them. So 3M told the stores to give them away. Once people tried Post-it Notes, they liked them. Suddenly, people called the company, wanting to buy them! Today they are one of 3M's best-selling products.

Check Your Understanding

- 1. What is the main idea of the passage?
 - a. If not for Art Fry's efforts, Post-it Notes would not have been invented.
 - b. Post-it Notes are the most popular product in 3M history.
 - c. Art Fry designed many new products for his employer, 3M.
 - d. At first it was hard to get people to buy Post-it Notes.
- **2.** What is another good title for this passage?
 - a. "Giving Products Away Boosts Sales"
 - b. "Successful 3M Products"
 - c. "Making Bookmarks and Notepads"
 - d. "The Sticky Story of Post-it Notes"
- **3.** Why was it a clever idea to give away a product?
 - a. It was a good way to get rid of stock.
 - b. No one would have paid for the product anyway.
 - c. People expect companies to give them gifts.
 - d. Once people try a product, they often want to buy it.
- **4.** You can conclude that the 3M managers
 - a. decided to fire Art Fry.
 - b. weren't pleased that they listened to Art Fry's idea.
 - c. were glad they tried out Art Fry's idea.
 - d. gave away a lot of products from then on.





I. M. Pei, Architect

Ieoh Ming Pei was born in China in 1917. His parents sent him to school in America. His father wanted him to be a doctor. Instead he earned a degree in architecture from MIT (Massachusetts Institute of Technology). This meant he designed buildings. He was soon one of the bestknown **architects** in the world. He is a master of modern architecture.

During college, his friends called him I. M. He has used that name ever since. He married Eileen Loo and had four children. In 1954, the whole family became U.S. citizens. One year later, he opened his own firm.

I. M. Pei made unique designs. When creating additions for existing buildings, he

blended the new with the old. He designed an addition for the Louvre Art Museum in France. The Louvre was a palace built 800 years ago. At first, the French people did not like the idea of an addition. But when they saw Pei's clever design, they knew that the old building would look even better. During construction, digging uncovered some old castle walls. No one had known they were there. So, Pei changed his plans to make the walls a part of a display in the museum.

Some of Pei's other famous works include the JFK Library, Dallas City Hall, and the Bank of China Tower. In 1983, he won the highest prize in architecture.

Check Your Understanding

- 1. In 1955, I. M. Pei
 - a. was born.
 - b. won an architecture prize.
- **2.** An **architect** is a person who
 - a. wins awards.
 - b. comes from China.

- c. became a U.S. citizen.
- d. started his own firm.
- c. designs structures.
- d. digs the foundation of buildings.
- **3.** Why did Pei change his original plans for the Louvre?
 - a. He wanted to please the people who were opposed to his designs.
 - b. He decided to add old castle walls into the design.
 - c. He needed to save money because he was going over budget.
 - d. He was in a hurry to move on to his next project.
- **4.** Which statement is false?
 - a. I. M. Pei designed the Louvre.
 - b. I. M. Pei received the highest prize an architect can earn.
 - c. I. M. Pei designed the Bank of China Tower.
 - d. I. M. Pei became a U.S. citizen when he was about 37 years old.

